

Children are at the centre of everything we do

Thursday 23 February 2023

Dear Parents/carers

Welcome back and I do hope that you all managed to have a restful half term.

Works completed over half term

During half term we had a new roof put on our gazebo, the picnic bench area repaired and enclosed to create a more weather proof area. This was all paid for by Elysian Residences, in conjunction with HG Construction, who are their main contractor on site on Shootersway in Berkhamsted. They currently use our school for their meetings with local residents. During last year we had had conversations regarding how they could help our school and we discussed the repairs.

We are now delighted that these repairs have taken place and thank HG Construction for this. We are very grateful for this donation and I know the children are looking forward to using these areas.

Parking

Due to the change of time for breakfast club, parents parking on site has been reviewed. Parents **are not** permitted to park on site for the 7.45 drop off to breakfast club. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Easter Camp

Thank you to those families who have requested a place on our Easter Camp. We only have 26 children booked on (Easter Camp 2022 had 50 children) and therefore this is currently not going to be financially viable. The deadline for making a final decision is Monday 27 February and therefore If you would like to book a place on our Easter Camp for Monday 3- Thursday 6 April then please make a £50 deposit payment via Arbor or contact Mandy Clutson.

Cake Sale

You will be aware following communication from the GSA that we are planning to hold a BIG cake sale tomorrow – Friday 24 February after school at 3.15pm to raise urgent funds for the Turkey/Syria Earthquake. We have discussed this with the children in assembly and I know that we all want to support and donate so that those families impacted can get the help they urgently need.

Please get baking or buying cakes to bring to school tomorrow, so that we can raise urgent funds. Many thanks for your cooperation!

I will see you at the disco tomorrow!

Regards Katharine Ellwood Headteacher







